August 22, 2014
Dear Families,


As week two comes to a close, I hope that you had a chance to speak with your child about their new school and were able to discuss or practice routines that have been established at school and at home.  This week, we worked on several classroom and school procedures, which we will continue working on next week.  

Every student should have brought home a reading log and book on Monday. All students need to be reading for 20 to 30 minutes each night (this does not have to be consecutive minutes; try 15/15 if 30 minutes is difficult)!  As a class, we have worked on choosing a “good fit” book and students know they need to have a book that they are interested in and is at their level.  Please make sure your child has completed their reading log this weekend.  It is due Monday, August 25th.  This will be done every week and will be worth 25 points!. If your child is independently reading or reading aloud to you, it is important to ask them questions to ensure they are comprehending what is being read. Here are some questions to help guide reading at home:

· Who is the author and illustrator of the book?

· Who are the main characters in the story?

· Who is your favorite character and why?

· How does the story start?

· What happened in the middle of the story?

· What happened at the end of the story?

· What is the main feeling in the story (e.g. was it happy, sad) and why was this so?

· Where is the story set?

· How does the story make you feel and why?

· Did you learn any new words from this story/chapter, if so what?

If you would like more information on improving your child's reading at home, please visit http://www.readingrockets.org/article/161/.

Next week, we will be taking the math portion of the Fall MAP Test (Measure of Academic Progress).  This will be taken on Tuesday, August 26th, after lunch.  It is crucial that every student gets a good night sleep the night before and eats lunch prior to taking the test.  Please make sure that your child either brings a lunch to school or has money to purchase lunch.

 I know the difference in start time from 4th grade to 5th grade has been a huge change for students.  Many students have had difficulty eating breakfast so early or are not eating at all.  For this reason, students may have a snack from 9:20 – 9:30 each morning while we are working.  Students may bring snack from home, but it must be a healthy choice!  I will not be allowing students to eat chips, cookies, soda, etc.  Students must bring their snack with them to class at the start of the day and place it in their groups snack bin.  I will be selling snack in class during this time for $0.50, starting next week.
Next Monday, students will be assigned math on IXL.  This will be due the following Monday.  If your child is struggling with a particular concept, please communicate this to me through a phone call or email.
Last week and this week, all students practiced logging onto their Infinite Campus Account.  In Middle School, students are issued an account so they can take more responsibility for their education.  Their username for access is their student identification number and all students have been given their passwords. Please do not have students change these passwords at home.  I will have all grades updated in Infinite Campus by Sunday evening. This is a great tool for families!  Please utilize it to track your child’s progress.
Thank you to those who attended our Back to School Night.  If you were unable to attend, there is information in your child’s weekly folder that you will want to read.  Please let me know if you have any questions.
If you are not receiving the Family Letter via email and you would like it sent to you, please email me at eesparks@washoeschools.net, so I can get you on my parent contact list.  

On Monday, August 25th, students have earned a free dress day for picture day.  They have done a great job this week of being in full uniform.  Please make sure the W.C.S.D. dress code is being followed and students are wearing appropriate clothing to school.

If your child is currently receiving free/reduced lunch services, please make sure you have completed the application for this school year.  This can be done online or by contacting our office staff at 677-5433.  If these are not filled out each year, students will be unable to get lunch.  If you are unsure about your child’s status, please contact the office immediately.

I hope everyone has a wonderful weekend!  Thank you for your support!

Ms. Sparks

eesparks@washoeschools.net
775-677-5433

http://sparksroom304.weebly.com/
